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REGIONAL MEMORANDUM 
ORD No. 1151  s.2023 
 
TO  : Schools Division Superintendents 

SBFP Division Focal Persons 
All Other Concerned Staff 
 
 

 
 
FROM  : WILFREDO E. CABRAL, CESO III  
   Regional Director 
    
SUBJECT      :  REQUEST FOR UPDATING OF THE SCHOOL-BASED 

FEEDING PROGRAM (SBFP) LIST OF SCHOOLS FOR SY 2023-
2024  

 
DATE  : October 26, 2023 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

1. Attached is the Unnumbered DepEd Memorandum dated October 16, 2023, from 
Nenneth Esplana-Alama, PhD, Director IV, Bureau of Learner Support Services, 
DepEd Central Office, Pasig City, requesting for submission of updated number of 
SBFP implementing schools and its beneficiaries for SY 2023-2024. 

 
2. In view of this, all SBFP Focal Persons are requested to update this google sheet 

link https://bit.ly/ListofSchools_SY2023-2024 and provide the following 
information: 
a. Add schools, if necessary, adjust the updated no. of beneficiaries or column K, 

and it should be highlighted with green; and  
b. For schools that don’t have beneficiaries, highlight it with red.  

 
3. Please ensure to accomplish the said data on or before November 17, 2023. 

 
4. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this memorandum is desired. 
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